9500 1st Avenue South Bloomington, MN 55420 April 27, 2016

City of Bloomington 1800 West Old Shakopee Road Bloomington, MN 55431

Attn: Mike Centinario, Planner

RE: PL2016-51

With reference to the above case file. I do have concerns regarding the use of one of our schools for a place of worship.

Will there be a rental agreement for The Father's House

Who will be responsible for the upkeep of the building

The added cost for utilities

A custodian during these added hours

Who will monitor the parking area and the upkeep of the parking area

Will the congregation have access to the total area of the school

What about other school activities scheduled during the same time period

What about the added traffic in the area

Also, last but not least, will taxpayers be responsible for any of these added expensives.

I am unable to attend the May 5, 2016, meeting.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Barbara E. Jeanetta, Homeowner

BURNSVILLE EAGAN SAVAGE DISTRICT 191

Monday, March 14, 2016

c/o Anitta Perkins 7434 Hidden Valley Hollow Cottage Grove, MN 55016

To whom it may concern:

This is to recommend The Father's House as a client who has been renting space in Independent School District 191 since September of 2014. Due to the enormity of the construction project underway at our high school, the building will be closed during the summer of 2016.

This organization has been using the Mraz Center and proximate classrooms in Burnsville High School for its Sunday Services, as well as holidays, meetings and choir practices. Clergy and elders have gone over and above their responsibilities to make sure our staff and property are respected. The congregation is congenial and mindful of other events also happening within the building. And the invoices are paid monthly and in person.

We look forward to hosting The Father's House services when the Mraz Center is once again open for business. Until then, we recommend this fellowship as a legitimate and responsible group for your facilities rental.

Sincerely,

Tom Umhoefer

Director, ISD 191 Community Education